## W. K. KELLOGG FOUNDATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

LATIN AMERICAN DIVISION

December 29, 1954

BENJAMIN G. HORNING

PHILIP E. BLACKERBY, JR. ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

> Dr. Ignacio González G. Decano Facultad de Medicina Universidad de Concepción Casilla 44 Concepción, Chile, S. A.

Dear Ignacio:

I have just returned from an extended field visit in Mexico and Central America and found your very kind and interesting letter of September 11. My absence from the country accounts for the fact that I have not answered it sooner.

Your friends at the W. K. Kellogg Foundation also remember with much pleasure your visits to Battle Creek in 1946 and 1952. All of them, Dr. Morris, Dr. Kinde, Dr. Blackerby and Andy join me in wishing for you and your family a happy and successful New Year. I have always appreciated so much the kind hospitality that you and Mrs. Gonzalez have extended to me on my visits to Concepción. It has been two years since I have seen your children. I am sure that they are almost adults by this time.

The equipment for the Department of Physiology and the clinical diagnostic laboratory for your medical school and hospital was ordered some time ago. I am sure that you will receive it in the near future.

I shall probably visit Chile early in March, and I shall look forward with pleasure to seeing you at that time.

Once more best wishes for the New Year.

Sincerely,

Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.

BGH:go